

Summary of Bill:





Senate Bill 578 would add a member from the Blinded Veterans Association of Wisconsin to the Council on Veterans Programs.  The Council on Veterans Programs advises the Board of Veterans Affairs and the Department of Veterans Affairs on issues affecting veterans.  The members of the council serve one-year terms and are chosen by the individual veteran’s organizations on the council.





Fiscal Effect:





None.





Supporters Message:





Senate Bill 578 is a 11,000 member group founded in 1945.  Blinded veterans need to be represented on the council and their unique concerns and issues addressed by the Board of Veterans Affairs and the Department of Veterans Affairs.





Opponents Message:





None.





Key Supporters:





Senator Kreitlow (author) and Rep. Dexter (author).  The Blind Veterans Association registered in favor at the senate public hearing.  The Wisconsin Council of the Blind and Visually Impaired registered in favor of the bill with the Government Accountability Board.  No groups registered against with the Government Accountability Board.





Key Opponents:





None.





Committee Vote:





Senate Bill 578 was recommended for passage by the Senate Committee on Veterans and Military Affairs, Biotechnology, and Financial Institutions on April 7, 2010 with a vote of 4-0 (Kanavas absent).  The full senate passed the bill on a voice vote April 15, 2010.  On April 7, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Veterans and Military Affairs recommended passage of companion bill Assembly Bill 835, on a vote of 9-0 (Hubler absent).  





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Waylon Hurlburt; Office of Representative Kevin Petersen (6-3794)





























SB 578 (AB 835) – Add a Member to the Council on Veterans Programs   Sen. Kreitlow





Veterans and Military Affairs








2009-10


 Issue & Bill Summaries








2009-10 Issue & Bill Summaries





Assembly Republican Caucus





April 22, 2010








